## <u>UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE - 2001-2002</u>

Mr. Scott S. Weinberg, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Dr. William K. Vencill, Dr. Hugh Earl substituting Arts and Sciences - Dr. Tricia A. Lootens (Arts)

- Dr. Elliot C. Gootman (Sciences)

Business - Dr. Robert J. Vandenberg

Education - Dr. Brian A. Glaser

Environmental Design - Mr. David B. Nichols

Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Jan M. Hathcote

Forest Resources - Dr. W. Dale Greene

Journalism & Mass Communication - Dr. Elli Lester Roushanzamir, Dr. Wendy Macias substituting

Law - Mr. James C. Smith

Pharmacy - Dr. Janet McCombs

Social Work - Dr. Paul W. Ammons

Veterinary Medicine - Dr. Sheila W. Allen

Graduate School - Dr. Sylvia M. Hutchinson, absent

Student Representative - Ms. Katherine Zrolka, absent

Guests: Dr. Robert Boehmer

Ms. Pearl Bigfeather

Dr. James Fletcher

Dr. Ann Glauser

Dr. David Knauft

Dr. Patricia McAlexander

Dr. Richard Neupert

Dr. Sherrie Nist

The University Curriculum Committee met on January 11, 2002, at 3:00 p.m. in the Peabody Board Room. Minutes of the November 2, 2001, meeting were approved.

The committee approved the following items which were forwarded to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration:

Proposal for a Major in Film Studies under the Bachelor of Arts Degree

Request to Reactivate the Major in Educational Psychology (B.S.Ed.)

Proposal for a Policy: UGA Academic Programs at the Gwinnett University Center

Proposal for a Department Name Change:

From: Small Animal Medicine

To: Small Animal Medicine and Surgery

Proposal for a Department Name Change:

From: Clinical and Administrative Sciences

To: Clinical and Administrative Pharmacy

Request to Terminate the following majors:

Psychology (A.B.)

Elementary Education (B.S.Ed.)

English/Speech Education (B.S.Ed.)

Secondary Education (B.S.Ed.)

Child Development (B.S.F.C.S.)

Child Development/Early Childhood Education (B.S.F.C.S.)

Child Development/Mental Retardation (B.S.F.C.S.)

Community Nutrition (B.S.F.C.S.)

Bachelor of Science in Pharmacy (B.S.Phr.)

UCC Minutes Page 2 January 11, 2002

The committee approved a proposal for a Bachelor of Science in Applied Biotechnology (B.S.A.B.) degree with a minor change. The proposal was forwarded to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration.

The committee approved a request to change the credit for UNIV 1106, UNIV 1107, and UNIV 1114 from institutional credit to elective credit.

The committee approved a request for a new prefix, SLAV, Slavic Languages and Cultures.

The committee established a subcommittee on High-Demand Majors. The following members agreed to serve on the subcommittee: Scott Weinberg, Jan Hathcote, Paul Ammons, Dale Greene, and Bob Vandenberg.

The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott S. Weinberg, Chair

University Curriculum Committee

cc: Dr. Karen A. Holbrook

Dr. Peter J. Shedd

Dr. James E. Fletcher